PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF AZERBAIJAN TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS AT GENEVA



AZƏRBAYCAN RESPUBLİKASININ BMT-nin CENEVRƏ ŞƏHƏRİNDƏKİ BÖLMƏSİ VƏ DİGƏR BEYNƏLXALQ TƏŞKİLATLAR YANINDA DAİMİ NÜMAYƏNDƏLİYİ

237 route des Fayards, 1290 Versoix, Suisse; e-mail: geneva@mission.mfa.gov.az; Tel.: +41 (0) 22 901 18 15; Fax: +41 (0) 22 901 18 44

UPR of Turkey

21st session of the WG on UPR 27 January 2015, Geneva

Mr. President,

Azerbaijan wholeheartedly welcomes the brotherly Delegation of Turkey and thanks the distinguished Delegation for the presentation of its valuable national report. The national report of Turkey clearly indicates the achievements of the country in the field of promotion and protection of human rights.

Azerbaijan positively notes that since its 1st UPR the Government of Turkey strengthened institutional and normative legal framework for the promotion and protection of human rights. In this regard, we welcome the establishment of Ombudsman's Institution and Human Rights Institution, as well as the adoption of six "Judicial Reform Packages" which aimed at, *inter alia*, strengthening the independence and impartiality of the judiciary, enhancing its efficiency and facilitating access to justice.

Azerbaijan commends the Government of Turkey for its active cooperation with human rights mechanisms, including special procedures, treaty bodies and the UPR. In this regard, we **recommend** Turkey to continue active cooperation with human rights mechanisms.

It should be highlighted that Turkey as a country of tolerance seeks to contribute to the dialogue of civilizations and strives to step up efforts to create a spirit of partnership and brotherhood between all peoples and religions. In this regard, Azerbaijan highly appreciates Turkey for carrying out many activities to serve a better understanding between all peoples and religions.

Azerbaijan **recommends** the Government of Turkey to continue further improvement of the protection and promotion of human rights in the country.

Finally, the Delegation of Azerbaijan would like to assure once again the brotherly Delegation of Turkey of its full support and cooperation.

Thank you, Mr. President.